
Agenda for Showstoppers’ Committee Meeting 2015 

7th May 2015, 6pm in 34/1020 

 

Expected 

SK – Sevan Keoshgerian (President) 

BW – Ben Willcocks (Vice-President) 

AB – Andy Banks (Secretary) 

AM – Angry Morgan (Treasurer) 

PJ – Phoebe Judd (Social Secretary) 

JM – Jamie Martin (Development Officer) 

JHR – Jess Hector (Development Officer) 

CH – Charlie House (Webmaster & Promotions Officer) 

LE – Lydia Edge (Ordinary Member) 

DM – Danny McNamee (Ordinary Member) 

Apologies & Absences 
CL – Cat Lewis (Tours Officer) – Apologies (Showcase Director, Tech Run) 

Non-Committee Present 
AFC – Alyssa Fox-Charles 

CT – Charlie Taylor 

GT- Gem Tunley 

JHY – Jamie Hemingway 

Munch Duty 
SEVAN (He succeeded this week yayay) 

Agenda 

INTO THE WOODS FEEDBACK 

To begin with I would like to congratulate Showstoppers on another fantastic show, and thank them for being so 
prompt an efficient with their feedback - 26 responses is awesome compared to normal, meaning I had over 
8,000 words of feedback to go through, (not so good for me but fantastic that so many people are interested in 
furthering and bettering the society and it’s shows) so well done. 

For those of your who don’t know, I have omitted some details about the feedback, from this report, because it 
has been fed back to those individuals concerned and so needs no more discussion.  

Direction/Staging, Musical direction, Choreography 

A few specific issues aside, the majority of feedback for the show was fantastically positive. Most thought it 
fitted very well in the Annex, however there were a few people who suggested it might have been a nice show to 
see in the Nuffield. The prod team on the whole seemed to be on top of most things, producing fun rehearsals 
and eventually a wonderful show, and commended for their ability and the effort they put in. There was 
mention, quite a few times, about the size of the prod team however, with Cast and Prod team alike mentioning 



that it felt far too big, some roles were lost or had no function, and it sometimes left cast feeling confused or 
forgotten about. This also cropped up when talking about themes within the show, as cast sometimes felt the 
creative didn’t have a cohesive idea, and often cast were told contradicting things from different prod tem 
members.  

It was disappointing to see the number of cast, StageSoc and prod team who noticed a discord within the prod 
team as well, and noted that they felt it propagated easily into the cast-prod team relationships, sometimes 
putting a dampener on rehearsals, especially during intensive and show week. It was suggested that Josh and 
Ruthie especially, should perhaps take a look at the way they interact with cast, prod team and crew a bit more 
in the future, and pay attention to keeping their own stress levels down to allow rehearsals and shows to be fun 
for all, including themselves! Many people however, although admitting it was not perfect yet, praised Josh for 
the improvement, in the way he handled himself, spoke to others and relayed feedback, making rehearsals much 
more enjoyable.  

Danny and Phoebe had special mention many times for the effort they put in, and were commended a lot for 
their effort; diligence and character work with the cast. Many people were bowled over also, by the fantastic job 
that Charlie and Gem did with the musical direction, and said how fantastically they did, especially given it was 
their first time AND a Sondheim. “For first time MDs Gem and Charlie were incredible” 

Rehearsal Process 

Many cast members seemed pleased with the way the scheduling was handled, commenting on the flexibility 
and care the prod team took to trying to fit in with cast’s other commitments. Some of the cast felt that those 
with smaller roles perhaps got a bit of a bum deal, as they seemed to spend a few rehearsals waiting around not 
doing much, especially in intensive week, and perhaps a tiny bit more effort could have been put into some more 
efficient scheduling towards the end of the process. 

Intensive week was just that – intensive, and although rehearsals were long and difficult, the cast and prod teams 
both seemed to accept that this was to be expected from such a long and difficult show, over all though they 
tended to be fun and enjoyable, with a good number of games and breaks, and show week was fantastic. The 
combination of music first, then blocking in the same rehearsal seemed to work well too, making it easier to 
follow blocking. 

Unfortunately some cast members felt that during rehearsals the prod team would have definitely favourites, and 
comments made often disheartened or excluded some cast, making them feel slightly inferior. 

Production 

There is one member of the prod team who could not get enough praise and that was Kimberly, the thanks, awe, 
and general admiration was incredible, and she should be very proud. The obvious effort that she put in to 
sourcing and fixing the fab costumes should be highly commended and many said how they put the finishing 
touches to a fantastic looking show. 

There was a minor upset that some costumes and props weren’t ready for the dress run which lead to some cast 
feeling a little extra stressed and it was suggested that the trailer could have been filmed slightly earlier so it 
didn’t feel so rushed, but overall Trini seemed “on it” and was commended for being very organized. The 
programme design was mentioned by many to be fantastic, and loads of props went to Kenni for … props! 
Again the size of the prod team was mentioned to be an issue, meaning communication wasn’t very effective, 
which lead to budgeting issues and some producers perhaps being a little lost in the crowd. 

Cast 

Words used to describe the cast were: “Fantastic, hard-working, talented, fun, amazing, a delight, fab at taking 
direction, improved so much, supportive of each other, wonderful, hardworking, wonderful (again), gifted and 



very professional”. With a huge thank you coming from StageSoc for the fab effort put into the get out. “10/10 
could not fault them at all”  

An interesting comment from a bit of StageSoc feedback was “If only all the other shows could have been like 
this, we wouldn't struggle to get crew for your shows”, this is something to think about! 

Although there were noted to have been a few minor slip-ups in rehearsals with a slight lack of professionalism 
from some cast members, all in all the behaviour and enthusiasm from the cast was said to have been 
impeccable. 

Tech/Set 

StageSoc were commended many times for the hard work and effort they put in to the tech and set in the show, 
with some saying “the set brought the show to life”. The professionalism from the techies made the tech run and 
show week flow very well, with special mentions going to David Young for his fab lighting, and Catherine and 
Lottie for their help with milky white and backstage. 

StageSoc themselves mentioned the tech run could have been made EVEN smoother, by a little more patience 
from the directorial team, as some techies felt they weren’t being listened to. 

Some people men7tioned that they felt the large furniture made the stage a little crowded, and that it would have 
been nicer to have had more space on stage, and quite a few thought that perhaps a change in lighting to darker 
colours might have helped make the second act darker and more mysterious, and would help contrast the two 
acts nicely, but other than that it was noted that the set looked fantastic with the contrast of the trees and the 
colours working really well. 

AOB 

A suggestion from both Cast and Prod team, was that perhaps callbacks should have happened, although it has 
been mentioned that there was limited time available, so it perhaps wasn’t really feasible. 

Show Overall 

Many people were obviously so thrilled with having been involved in what was a fantastic show. It seemed to be 
a very good choice not only because it was able to ride the publicity of the recent film, which made it even more 
exciting to be involved with, but because of the wonderful outcome. Many of the cast and prod team also 
commented on the incredible development that happened within the cast and prod team as individuals.  

Some thought the show week was perhaps let down a bit by some negativity within the prod team, however for 
most people it seemed the process overall was thoroughly enjoyable and they would love to go “Into the 
Woods” again. 

EDINBURGH UPDATE 

SK: Right we’re trying to find houses. We’ve got 2 very nice houses which will accommodate 37 people lined 
up. 

GEM SWEAR x 1 

SK: The issue is, it’s expensive-ish, but it’s not too bad, so we can afford it, therefore accommodation will be 
£500 per person for the month. 

DMC: Comedy are paying £480, that’s not too bad. 

Everyone from Dogfight is one house. Gem is distraught. 



SK: Alright, let’s go with that then! So this means that we can’t do bad things in the houses or we won’t get 
deposits back, we’re sorting it out tomorrow. Fundraising-wise, we’ve got a whole load of things happening 
over the coming weeks and we’ve sorted all of those out. We’re showing films of shows from previous years, 
cake sales, Playzone social, a Jesters night, possible water park trip, and things. Dogfight update? 

GT: We had a rehearsal, it was fun and we met the guy who’s playing guitar but we scared him a little. 

AB: Cooper have had a readthrough and finished casting too. 

PITCHES 

SK: 24 pitches are happening on Sunday 

A far too long discussion about how Sev has mucked up the Facebook event, silly person. He made the event in 
order to tell people date and time and venue, but he hadn’t put any of those details on there. Very silly. 

24 Hour Show Pitches to be held at 6pm in Education, room unconfirmed as of yet. 

AB: Freshers and Small are the 8th/10th June. We need to decide what we’re doing about Main Show pitches 

JHY: They used to pitch Main show at the same time, they haven’t the last few years because no-one pitched, so 
it fell to committee care 

Andy (me) laughs maniacally 

Discussion over whether we should hold a mega round of pitches or not. This is brought to a stop when we learn 
that PA committee have RON’d their Nuffield pitches. 

JM: Do we want to open another Nuffield round? 

SK: We should yes 

AM: Can we find the time to re-open Nuffield pitches, and try and see if Jess and Jamie can organise a budget 
workshop before then? 

TG are also holding a pitching/budget workshop too, but it is suggested we hold our own too as we have a few 
differences in our pitches (Rights, bands, high tech, music, choreography lalala) 

SK: In which case, we can’t sort out Main Show fully until the date of Nuffield pitches. We don’t know when so 
we’ll have to find out. 

PJ: We’ve got to re-open them for it to be fair. 

Committee need to find out when PA open pitches for Nuffield, and then sort out a date for pre-pitches as 
soon as possible. Budget workshop to be set-up as soon as possible. 

TREASURER UPDATE 

AM: I haven’t sorted the ticket system form yet, we’ll sort the handover after exams because we’re busy and we 
don’t need it until the 24. I now have access to the account which excited me lots. We have money! 



Angry will get the Ticket System Form from Charlie after exams but before the 24 Hour Show. 

SOCIAL UPDATE 

PJ: For the Leavers’ Meal, I have had a chat with Anna and I’m thinking about using the Vestry. She said she’s 
gonna arrange a meeting with her manager so I can talk with them about what we want, I’ve asked around about 
it and got good feedback, so I thought we may as well. I’m gonna put a post up tonight asking for numbers like 
if you’re interested in coming so I can get a general number in my head. 

AFC: The Vestry’s very nice! 

PJ: Me and Fi are sorting awards too. The Summer Sports Day with TG is coming along, we’ve got lots of ideas 
for different events. We just need to set it all in stone, and find a date actually. 

Phoebe will double check whether the daytime of 4th June can be used for the Sports Day with Ieuan and 
Chris Walker. 

DEVELOPMENT UPDATE 

JM: Yeah it’s good. 

JHR: We’re having a cabaret, in the Bridge, at 7:30, we’ve booked the bar out and we have had lots of people 
sign up. 

JM: I’ve spoken to Comedy about doing stand-up, and I’ve spoken to Jeremy Hunt about setting up LOpSoc 
stuff. 

JH: I have asked Jeremy if they could give us a definitive list. 

SK: But if you’re saying if everyone who signs up will get something, then? 

JH: I asked if he could give me a list, if it’s 2 or 3 then we can accommodate. 

AM: Whilst having other societies doing 1 or 2 acts is nice, the point is it’s for people from Showstoppers 
graduating, and giving them a choice. 

SK: Because cabaret replaced the Winter Revue, it enables that for Showstoppers as a society, it’s not a PA 
show. 

AFC: Perhaps next year it could be more pa-wide? 

AM: We’re not saying you have to pay membership to perform. 

BW: But we should make sure it’s a Showstoppers event? 

Discussion about acts and how much we should include other societies, especially if we get loads of 
Showstoppers sign up as well as lots of acts from other societies. The decision’s left a little ambiguous, up to 
Jess and Jamie (Martin)’s judgement in effect. 



Jess and Jamie will liaise with other societies wanting to perform on how many acts they can have once 
sign-ups to the google doc are closed. Speaking of which, sign-ups will close in on 17th May. 

WEB-MOTIONS UPDATE 

CH: I’ve not got a lot to say, it’s still there, it broke a few days before the Ball but I fixed it again, yeah. I’ve got 
a few cast lists I need to change but I’ll do that when I get the chance. Cool. 

JH: Great twitter updates during the Ball by the way! 

Mini applause for Charlie. Jamie (Martin) suggest this update is more like a weekly round of applause for 
Charlie. Sev is also desperate for me to get rid of the Web-Motions update. Muahahahahaha the Glorious 
Canard grins wickedly. 

ORDINARY UPDATE 

LE: The feedback form is out. 

DM: We haven’t actually checked the responses yet. Now Into the Woods is finished, can it be pushed? I’ll pin 
it on the group. 

LE: We’ll leave it open until after exams, and figure out a date to collate feedback later. 

DM: We haven’t done anything with the shirts yet either 

LE: But we are aware 

DM: Thanks for the mock-up Charlie! 

More mini-applause for Charlie. We like him. 

LE: I’ll put a google doc on the group 

Lydia and Danny will push the society-wide feedback form more in the coming weeks. After exams they’ll 
close it and collate the feedback. They will also put a google doc for shirt sizes on the committee group in 
the next 3 weeks. 

A.O.B. 

AB will update Action Table and bring it to committee next week. Bad Secretary, the Glorious Canard 
frowns. 

Phoebe has effectively done her handover! YAY! 

Non-committee out 

From now on, if Production teams want to have travel costs and similar expenses, that they have not 
budgeted for, reimbursed, they must bring the issue to committee beforehand. 


